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NRC TO DISCUSS DECOMMISSIONING PLAN FOR FERMI NUCLEAR PLANT UNIT 1 AT PUBLIC MEETING JUNE 30 IN MONROE, MICH.

Nuclear Regulatory Commission staff will hold a public meeting June 30 in Monroe, Mich., to discuss the proposed license termination plan for the Enrico Fermi Atomic Power Plant, Unit 1.


The meeting will be held from 7 – 10 p.m. at the Monroe County Board of Commissioners, 125 E. Second St., in Monroe.


DTE Energy, the licensee, submitted its proposed license termination plan and an application for license amendment on March 25. The proposed plan is to demonstrate compliance with NRC criteria for unrestricted release of the property, although the facility will remain DTE property. There is no Fermi 1 spent nuclear fuel remaining onsite. 


Fermi 1 was a sodium-cooled fast-breeder reactor that operated from 1963 until it was permanently shut down in 1972. Much of the decommissioning for Fermi 1 was completed in 1975. Fermi 2, a boiling-water reactor, is still in operation at the same location in Newport, in Monroe County, on the shore of Lake Erie about 25 miles northeast of Toledo, Ohio.

At the June 30 meeting, members of the NRC staff will discuss the proposed license termination plan and NRC’s technical review of the plan.


Information about Fermi 1 is available on the NRC Web site at this address: http://www.nrc.gov/info-finder/decommissioning/power-reactor/enrico-fermi-atomic-power-plant-unit-1.html. The proposed license termination plan is available in the NRC’s online document library, ADAMS, at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams/web-based.html, by entering access number ML090970803 in the search window. Comments or questions regarding the proposed license termination plan, license amendment application or the public meeting may be addressed to Mr. Theodore B. Smith, by telephone at (301) 415-6721, or via e‑mail Theodore.Smith@nrc.gov.
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